Sociology of Mental Health Study Group:
Report of AGM at the Medical Sociology Group conference in Liverpool, 
7th September 2007, 5-6p.m.
This year’s AGM was well attended by both new and established Study Group members.  The meeting began with an introduction to the Group from Lydia Lewis (LL), Study group co-convenor, and acknowledgement that this was the Group’s fourth AGM.  Study Group flyers were distributed and new members attending the meeting were invited to supply their details for the Study Group mailing list and for the members list in the web site.  LL then announced the new co-convenors who will be joining her in 2007-8:  Alison Ball, Tony Colombo, Andy Hanson, Kate Lefley and Helen Spandler.  It was announced that Louise Woodward, who has co-convened the Group since its inception in 2004, is now standing down, and her contributions towards its activities during this period were acknowledged.  

The Study Group’s activities were then briefly reviewed.  It was noted that a very successful day conference on the theme of Mental Health and Human Rights: Sociological Perspectives had been held at the University of Warwick in June.  This event attracted over fifty delegates and received financial support from the Sociology for Health and Illness Foundation.  In addition, the second in the ESRC seminar series currently being run by Group members was hosted by Anne Rogers and Louise Woodward in Manchester in March, on the theme of Mental Health and Social Exclusion.  Again, this was a very successful event.  The Group’s success in bringing a publication from its first day conference, Sociology of Mental Health: Rethinking the Boundaries, to fruition was also announced: a special issue of the Journal of Mental Health on the theme of the conference and including papers presented at it was published in June this year.  Thanks to Anne Rogers for initiating this.

The issue of free and funded places at Study Group events and the Medical Sociology Group conference (Med Soc), an issue raised at last year’s AGM, was then addressed.  It was announced that the group had been successful in generating funds (from the SHI Foundation) to support six funded and fifteen free places for the day conference in June.  In addition, the issue of free places at Med Soc had been brought to the committee following last year’s AGM.  Paul Godin (PG) reported that he, as a member of the Med Soc committee, had taken this forward, approaching the SHI Foundation for funding for the initiative.  The Foundation had subsequently generously agreed to contribute £1,000 per year to funding a ‘sociologists outside academia’ initiative to encourage and help those without institutional support to attend Med Soc.  PG also noted that the SHI Foundation had recently agreed to provide block funding to Med Soc on an annual basis, but that he anticipated the £1,000 for the sociologists outside academic initiative would remain earmarked.  This was acknowledged as an important initiative from the point of view of study groups, who are encouraged to draw members in from outside BSA membership and from outside academia, but for whom hosting events at BSA annual conferences can then become problematic if they are exclusionary to some group members.  
The discussion then moved to the planning of activities for the next academic year.  Anyone interested in organising a Sociology of Mental Health Study Group session for the BSA conference, being held on the theme of Social Worlds, Natural Worlds, at the University of Warwick next March was encouraged to contact LL before the end of the month.  Plans to hold a day conference on the theme of gender and mental health, probably around the end of June 2008 were also noted.  Feedback on the planning of this was invited and it was suggested that the accessibility of location should be a key factor, and perhaps UCL would be a good venue (LL to discuss this with HS).

Lastly, John Larsen (JL) announced that the third in the ESRC seminar series previously discussed will be held on 28th Sept.  The theme of this event is the lifeworld and emotional wellbeing, and anyone interested in attending was invited to contact JL.

The meeting concluded with a presentation from Martyn Pickersgill (Institute of Science and Society, University of Nottingham) examining the contribution science and technology studies can make to the sociology of mental health: Does the Pendulum still Swing? Psyche, Soma, and Science Studies.  This was well received and generated a stimulating discussion.  MP was thanked for coming along to present his talk at the Study Group session, and the combination of reviewing Group business and having a general talk and discussion about the sociology of mental health at Study Group AGMs was noted as a productive format.
………………………

Lydia Lewis, 20th September 2007

